
 

MINUTES of MEETING of CAMPBELTOWN COMMON GOOD FUND held ON A HYBRID 
BASIS BY MICROSOFT TEAMS AND IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS, KILMORY, 

LOCHGILPHEAD  
on WEDNESDAY, 6 SEPTEMBER 2023  

 

 
Present: Councillor John Armour (Chair) 

 
 Councillor Tommy MacPherson 

 
  
 

Attending: Shona Barton, Governance Manager 
 

 
 1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 

There were no apologies for absence received.   
 

Having noted that due to the current Elected Member vacancy in the Ward 1 
constituency, the Campbeltown Common Good Fund was inquorate, the 
Governance Manager advised that it  was a consultation meeting.   

 
The Governance Manager further advised the remaining Members that following a 
decision made by the Council on Thursday, 19 May 2022, a delegation had been 

given to the Executive Director with responsibility for Legal and Regulatory Support 
(or his representative) to determine applications in consultation with Ward 1 

Members, and the decisions are recorded on that basis.   
. 

 2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 

There were no declarations of interest intimated.   

 
 3. MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING OF CAMPBELTOWN COMMON GOOD 

FUND, HELD ON 7 JUNE 2023  

 

The Minute of the Campb



(Reference:  Financial Statement, Simmers & Co Chartered Accountants, dated 6 

September 2023, submitted) 
 

 5. CAMPBELTOWN COMMON GOOD FUND APPICATIONS  
 

 

 (a) Shopper Aide  

  Members gave consideration to the application from Shopper Aide.  

 
Decision 

 

Members agreed to award the group £5,000 to assist with the cost of a 
series of outings for their Elderberry clients.   

 

 (b) Campbeltown Sea Cadets  

  Members gave consideration to the application from Campbeltown Sea 
Cadets.   

 
Decision 

 

Members agreed to award the group £2,000 to assist with the cost of 
replacing a shed used for the storage of clothes and equipment.  

 
 6. END OF PROJECT MONITORING  

 

Consideration was given to the End of Project Monitoring information provided in 
respect of all awards granted for the 2022/23 financial year, together with a request 

from Dalintober Primary School PTA to utilise surplus funding from a recent award 
for the purpose of assisting with the cost of enhancing the schools outdoor 

development plan to fund field trips for children within the Kintyre area.   
 
Decision 

 

Members:- 

 
1. agreed to note the information provided; 

 

2. agreed to the request made by Dalintober Primary School PTA that the surplus 
funding of £501.11 be utilised for the purpose of assisting the with the cost of 

enhancing the schools outdoor development plan to fund field trips for children 
within the Kintyre area; and 

 

3. noted the ongoing work of Committee Services in ensuring that contact is made 
in respect of awards where the End of Project Monitoring information remains 

outstanding. 
   

 
 7. ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS  

 



Discussion was had on the current criteria of the fund, specifically in relation to the 

limit on the amount of funding requested.  Members agreed that this be increased to 
£3,000.   

 
 

 8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

 

Members noted that the next meeting of the Campbeltown Common Good Fund 

would take place on Wednesday, 6 December 2023.   
 
The Chair, Councillor Armour took the opportunity to note the contribution of former 

Councillor Donald Kelly, particularly in relation to his work in the South Kintyre area.   
 


